Windsor Volunteer Fire Department

Minutes of the January 21, 2014 Meeting

Members in attendance:

Kevin Ready
Dennis Strout
Arthur Strout

Tim Dostie
Ray Chavarie
Carol Chavarie

Doug Stark
Adam Zibura
Carroll York

Missy Duplessis
Clarnce Brann






Meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.


Secretary’s Report—tabled until next month.  Jason absent due to illness. 


Fire Treasurer’s Report—Kevin reported $450 in donation revenues.  $1200 was spent from the Town account and $805 was spent from our checking account.  Report accepted as presented.
Rescue Treasurer’s Report—$136 was spent from the checking account.  Report accepted as presented.  

Chief’s Report—Chief Strout reported three gas meter investigations, seven car accidents, six ice storm related calls, 3 alarms, and two false gas alarms. 

Captain’s Report—no report. 


Lieutenant’s Report—Engine 1:  has two new front tires.  Engine 2:  good, oil change needed.  Tank 3:  Good.  Tank 4:  good.  Forestry 5:  Norman waiting for parts.  Utility 6:  fine.

Communications—Nothing new. 

Equipment—new gas meter not in yet.  Dennis will follow up with Northeast.

Training—Tim announced that several people still need the annual refresher.  Regular training on January 29th.  Chelsea FD is offering a Firefighter I/II course for those interested.  Ray inquired about his certificates for incident command training.  ]
Rescue—Ray reported a productive month with 30 events in January, some related to the ice storm.  Ray thanked the fire department for their assistance.  Ray read a thank you card from Delta Ambulance for Rescue’s assistance at the ambulance rollover.  Ray added that Spencer Gray was released from the hospital before we cleared the scene of his car accident.

Old Business—

-     Doug inquired about the “Fire and Rescue” issue.  Arthur asked to table until next month until further investigation can be done.
-     By-Law’s tabled until Jason feels better.  Kevin will work with Jason.

New Business—

· Jon Mittelman is applying for membership.  Arthur explained the application process to him.  Jon introduced and explained his related experience.
· Tim advised of some new law changes coming our way.  LOSAP is out of committee, and headed to Legislature.  This will effect training for LOSAP qualifications.  

· Carol passed along a thank you from Theresa for use of the meeting room for Sarah Cunningham’s retirement party.

· Tim mentioned we need one galvanized pail for chimney fires.

· Dennis will have a short meeting regarding Windsor Day’s following the meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

